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	Minutes
	Date MAY 3, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Annual General Meeting



	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:03pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Laura Beecroft, Jerry Bernardo, Harry Chadwick, Mark Colbran, Paul Douglass, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Tray Meyer, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 
Guests:

Rheal Guennette, Matt Thompson, Justin Day, Emily Brown, Marc Hebert, Kyle Mellor, Ron Page, Dave Bourne


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #220503-001
“That the Minutes from April 20, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried with amendment
Amendment:

Motion #220420-005 was carried – add with 1 opposed


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at end of April $418,137.06
· $192,000 was the final ice bill.
· Overall we were mostly under budget.

· Year end balance was down from previous years but in line historically.
MOTION #220503-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Dunn)
Motion was Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	No Bills.


	REC LEAGUE VICE CHAIR

	SEASON SUMMARY:

· The season went very well.  
· It was a normal season despite a COVID pause in December/January.
· It was a good showing for the teams we sent to the Alliance Championships.
· U11 made it to the finals and U9 made it through to the semi finals.
· U13 and U18 were beat out in points in the round robin.
· Final days was successful with lots of exciting over time games.  Most games had one goal differences.  Balancing worked out really well.

· Thanks to the conveners for all of their hard work.

· Kids had great time at Final Days.  They were motivated to play for the different cups.


	REP TEAM VICE CHAIR

	SEASON SUMMARY:
· In September, we had worries whether we would have an entire season, but 150 AA games and 200 MD games were played.

· 4 teams competed at AA and 4 in A.
· MD Teams had great success.

· No significant issues.

· Thanks to the coaches and Directors for their assistance.

AA Director:
· Successful year given the challenges.  Coaches did a great job.




	COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR:
	· Chair commended all of the volunteers for a great job despite having to work through hurdles.

· September was hectic trying to fit in all of the tryouts.

· Commended both Vice Chairs, conveners and directors for giving kids a fantastic season.



	NEW BUSINESS
	CONSTITUTIONAL AND POLICY CHANGES:
First reading of Motion that will be adopted as policy:
MOTION #210922-005
“That SHA amend the current NRP policy to add that if a team has not filled the allotted 3 NRP players, they are permitted to add 3 NRP’s from an adjacent centre.” (Douglass/Pendle)

Carried with 1 opposed

Will be read an additional 2 times at next 2 meetings.

REP AWARDS:

MD Representative Manager of the Year – Matt Thompson
He was the Manager of the U9 Tier 1 team.  He worked with a new group of parents.  His administrative skills made a difference in the overall experience.  They had a successful year.

A/AA Representative Manager of the Year – Amanda Laverty

Amanda was the Manager of the U10 A/AA Team.

A/AA Reprensentative Coach of the Year – Ron Page

MD Representative Coach of the Year  - Rheal Guenette

Both coaches were successful in the U11 Division.  Coaches co-operated well with each other.  Both represented a professionalism on the bench which led to kids having a great season.

RECREATIONAL COACH OF THE YEAR AWARDS:

U6 – Aaron Johnston

U7 – Curtis Williams

U8/9 – Jeff Fogal

U11 – Dave Bourne

U13 – Ray Meyer

U15 – Marc Hebert

U16/18/21 – Matt Madere

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD:
Volunteer of the Year:  Jeff Fogal

Jeff took time away from coaching his U9 team and took on the Recreational Tournament Director position which was a task that he wasn’t familiar with, but did a great job.  He was challenged with issues with COVID and scheduling, but was able to give players who lost a lot of ice time due to the pandemic an opportunity to play in a tournament.

COVID APPRECIATION:

Recognizing all volunteers who helped out over last 2 years under COVID protocols.  Harry Chadwick brought the idea to the Board and Kevin Taylor arranged for the medals.

Chair handed out the Medals to those in attendance.  Medals will be handed out to all volunteers.
ELECTIONS FOR AGM:
Prior to our elections, the Chair thanked those from our Board that are leaving. Members of our Board work hard to ensure that our programming meets the standards set out by Hockey Canada, the Ontario Hockey Federation and the Alliance.  Board members that are leaving include:  Chad Cormier Director of MD, Brad Burton Skills Director, Jim Felton Clinics Director, Tyler Callander U6/7 Director, Ray Meyer U13 Director, Laura Beecroft U18-21 Director and Barry Sullivan, Rec Sponsorship Director. 

The list of nominees was read out for the 2022-2023 election. The Secretary will cast the single vote for those acclaimed into their position.

Chair - Paul Walsh

Vice Chair Administration – Barb Walsh

Recording Secretary – Kelly Lane

Vice Chair Reprensentative Teams -  Harry Chadwick

Registration Director – Lesley Smith-Taylor

MD Director – Chuck Ewart

U6 Recreation Director – James Grant

U9 Recreation Director – Chuck Ewart

U13 Recreation Director -  Dave Bourne

U18 Recreation Director -  Jerry Bernardo

Representative Sponsorship Director -  Wayne Scarrow

Photography Director - John Mellor

U18/21 Recreation Director -  Jerry Bernardo

Recreation Equipment Director -  Emily Brown

Board Members must have attended two meetings to vote.  Nominations closed at 7 pm.

Positions available for Election:

Silver Stick Director – Mark Colbran and Kyle Mellor

Votes were cast and tallied. 

Results:  Kyle Mellor is the successful candidate.

There are 4 openings on the Board:

Clinics Director - 2 year term

Skills Director -  1 year term

Recreation Sponsorship Director - 1 year term

U15 Rec Director - 1 year term

MOTION # 220503-003
“That the ballots be destroyed.” (Pendle/Ewart)
Carried
Appointments:

Recreational Tournament Director – Jeff Fogal

Directors at Large - AAA Representative – Tim Turner and Cris Lapoine

U9 Recretional Director – Justin Day

Director of Fundraising – Bonnie Marcy

Alliance Rep Council – Vice Chair Rep Teams – Harry Chadwick

Alliance Rec Council – Vice Chair Recreation Teams - Kevin Taylor

ACTION ITEM:  Chair will advise AAA of our representatives for their Board.

MOTION # 220503-004
“That the individuals listed above be appointed to the Board.” (Mellor/Douglass)
Carried
Treasurer 2 year appointment - Ted Pendle
MOTION # 220503-005
“That Ted Pendle be appointed as Treasurer for a 2 year term.” (Forbes/Ewart)
Carried
REP TEAM BANKING:

Banks want rep team accounts closed at the end of the season and then have to reopen another account at the beginning of the season.
Treasurer met with Bank of Nova Scotia and negotiated that all 19 rep teams will be under the umbrella of Sarnia Hockey Association.  We will set up these accounts and they will not close.  New account signers will be added at the beginning of each season.

Each team will have its own Scotia Connect – internal audit system per team.  No cost to set up.  Good for us and for the reap teams.

Team Managers can refund balances via EFT which will be easier at the end of year and it will be easier for the Treasurer to deposit funds such as rep team loans into the accounts.

Next steps will be to meet with Team Managers in late May/June.

BUDGET COMMITTEE:  
Budget Committee Meeting is scheduled for May 11 at 7 pm.
NEXT MEETING:  
Next meeting is Wednesday May 18, 2022 at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #220503-005
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/ Douglass)
Carried


Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
